Dennistoun, “othwell,
Jnamanin, Australia.

20th February, 1967.

Dr. Lverett l. Hurlburt,
Department of Astronony,
Hntional Seience Foundation,
IASHINGTON, DeCey 20550, UeloAs

Dear iwr. luarlduars,

Thenk you for your informative letter of 13th February,
1967 which arrived in good time. I trust your Advigory Panel
on Astronomy is not merely a group whiech agprovea programs
organized and laid before it b others, and that considerablc
flexibility exists in the ".3.F. financing.

Cptienl noiroromy has a wavelength rargce of abont two
%0 one fronm the red tc¢ the violet. Thus everyone ruust purchase
rather similar equipments and earry out similar studies. Hadio
astronony has a wavelength range of several thousand to one. Over
thia vast spectrum a wide variety of very different natural
phenomenn are encomntered. The cquipments nceded at Aifferent
porta of the spectrum bear 1ittle phycical rosembloance.

It 1o not posasible for me to work out a detalled
rroposal from this distance in the time avallable. llowever I
expect to perform northern hemisphere studies sinmilar to those
recently completed very euceesafullg here at hectometer waves.
The inotallation will be an enlarge”, refined, more versatile
and eleggnt version of my esteblishment here. The cost will be
rhout 10V dollars. The firet years work will include, clearing
and draining 1and, making roads, adjnating fences, construet
o bullding and performing a survey. The cost will dbe about 10
dollnrs. This omm enn be eonelly made avallasble by a slight
contraetion of routine microwave work at Green Bank, and a
curtalilment of groups studying cxtravapanzas which will never
come into exintence.

Tow 48 the time for Z3.F. to dlversify 1t supnort
of radio aatrcnom{ both in content and bhase. The meager reqion
of wavelongths below one meter has received all the attentions
leaving quite neplected the vast range of wavelengths to beyond
one hundred meters. I must note that the discoverer of celestinl
radio waves, Karl G. Jansky, mnde his observations at fifteen
meters wavelength. !ils unloue studies have never been followed
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up duringe the nast thirty-five years., Likewlae the hase of 1s5Fe
support has been nuch too localized at ".R.A.0s Thip site is
quite umsuitable for equipments and observations at the longer
wavelengths. As a conselous glan, We o440+ shonld be gradually
coniracted in favour of seclentifically more auspicious long

wave prograns at other places throughout the country. Thus,
eventually FM.G5.F. will be able to get out of Greenm Dank in a
rraceful manncy.

I have no information about your Advisory Panel on
Astronomy. IHowever, you must realize that I have been very
digernchanted and ennoyed by the unimaginative and selfish report
issued by another pomel three yonrs ago. FPlease send to me the
namea, affiliations, addresces and tenures of the members of the
ponels fow often does the membership rotate? lease nimeograph
thio letter in full and send coples to the pmmel members for
frrmal conslderation and diicussion at the nmeeting of 3Ird and
4th April, 1967. I will he back in T.L.A. in two months to
learn in person the thoughts dcveloped by the panel. By the
time the pomel meets next auturm I will have selected a site
and be gaad to siart clearing land. I hope the panel will
have 109 dollare on hand, ready to 0.

Sincercly yours,

Sxrote Reber.
GRAICA



